
 

 

 
                 MEMO 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MESSAGE: 
 
On Friday, September 9, 2022, Governor Tom Wolf announced that Pennsylvania will make it 
possible for all schools participating in the School Breakfast Program (SBP) to provide free 
breakfasts for all enrolled students during the 2022-23 school year, beginning with breakfast 
meals served October 1, 2022.   
 
What does this mean for School Food Authorities (SFAs)?  
 
SFAs approved to operate under the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) or Residential 
Childcare Institutions (RCCIs) with no day students are not affected by this change and will not 
need to revise any SBP procedures.   
 
All other SFAs must continue to follow SBP regulations and guidance as identified below: 
 

1. Sites must be approved to operate the SBP in the 2022-23 CN PEARS Application 
Packet.  

2. Must serve a reimbursable school breakfast per the SBP meal pattern requirements. 
3. Must follow program requirements for meal distribution, counting and claiming, point of 

service (POS) meal counts, production records, etc. Remember that SFA’s must have 
pre-approval by the Division of Food and Nutrition to serve meals non-congregate 
(inclusive of parent pick up) due to COVID-19 related closures. See CN PEARS memo 
Utilization of Child Nutrition Program Waivers for the 2022-23 School Year for more 
details.  

4. May not charge any student for a SBP meal as of October 1, 2022, through the end of 
the 2022-23 school year.  

5. After a first breakfast is received free of charge, additional breakfasts may be charged to 
the student. Second meals and a la carte purchases may not be claimed for 
reimbursement.  

6. Must record and maintain POS meal counts by student name and eligibility status. SFAs 
must still document students in their respective eligibility status (free, reduced, and paid) 
on all POS meal counts.  

7. Submit respective monthly claim for reimbursement in CN PEARS by indicating the 
documented number of meals served by eligibility category (free, reduced, and paid).  
Unlike the last two years where most SFA’s claimed all meals in the free category, SFAs 
must report meals in the correct eligibility category. All claims must be submitted by 
the 60th day from the last day of the month being claimed, Claim Due Date and Payment 
Schedule 2022-2023. 

TO:          Sponsors of the School Nutrition Program 

FROM:     Vonda Ramp, M.S, R.D. 
State Director, Child Nutrition Programs 

DATE:     September 9, 2022 

RE: School Breakfast Program 2022-23 School Year 

https://www.pears.pa.gov/snp/Common/GetFile.aspx?enc=sT%5e2yOCiLbDqQfjcQjY59lvBnBZzgQH1kf4mmSnFDonI7xXqmuPg92o%5erDbx1F41jCalLzAJIZ8vYLdFt6tJoHjigTkJl672dFztabBj8tORuwVRoiHoTdEQ91pdLZHjziYkI41kjVEy8XBKlwBB9Bc4z8h%5ed9Nu*vCw*vrlr96BjNEpB99W8OMut0PQx3P76WUcCrz4Axjuydrutu5rHLgLVrj4f5I9488NvtR3*VW6fi4y2lNR2cXvziIGFtDOyuRTHYY*%5eRoMpsmU6FUOxK7nO94d6hilbC3vNduCflZ1Y6iU99E05m0kTdwd9jFq9YlUSu%5e%5eMF0kZ1ij2HXeFx38DTrGl0rJorNgeZ7sNxjGWOBFayUw4*m4ojZb7GvktZ72tAzKSYgvJUaxcHiOAMPK79ZQuxuGKrfidyJXLVmgVtNZVBzznGjFEnEJGU*OtZc10RVYYa14%5eg5lXptch6GtQ*kxOmxlFaa01T4v1t9LOm76PfwOzMQ9fVpglc03zliRO5riZL76S8yQOSvwNQ--
https://www.pears.pa.gov/snp/Common/GetFile.aspx?enc=sT%5e2yOCiLbDqQfjcQjY59lvBnBZzgQH1kf4mmSnFDonI7xXqmuPg92o%5erDbx1F41jCalLzAJIZ8vYLdFt6tJoHjigTkJl672dFztabBj8tMGV6ZTShDW4vXkBuX53Hrgd2p*GCo6q8gy*8v1OanzOI7TTpoFkBTBRtaBvorRU3TL0dC3voabgl0o1vp*2JVUJU69ZWHEOAp3BpsfCSQyuxX7v%5euWbtx0RZjhYtpQMi8qAJFKYcHDpFqa8Q*6tbA31M7D3NCHNEUKWsEL5VulbxY6Se59Pfnpg9toZOb4goO0er5rfyGRsNZbAU8YZIqFrHME44V8wFJkhBm2J5gveBpmHT*3VHzWBEpVgtdZPvi9shz21lNtO7*zBFNdHKCHUQINLXz8N7ozZ7WHcJpCjvpJT3IiPl1trXx2QXVG2jou2naaRy4lsdfgThVCxoAPbvSGvdjN6*UEd3lUhovh2SI0uwWt94mzox11rjaERUG68HpHmhMCGchhILf4omDzcbi2rZRctMzbU9huTIV2vQ--
https://www.pears.pa.gov/snp/Common/GetFile.aspx?enc=sT%5e2yOCiLbDqQfjcQjY59lvBnBZzgQH1kf4mmSnFDonI7xXqmuPg92o%5erDbx1F41jCalLzAJIZ8vYLdFt6tJoHjigTkJl672dFztabBj8tMGV6ZTShDW4vXkBuX53Hrgd2p*GCo6q8gy*8v1OanzOI7TTpoFkBTBRtaBvorRU3TL0dC3voabgl0o1vp*2JVUJU69ZWHEOAp3BpsfCSQyuxX7v%5euWbtx0RZjhYtpQMi8qAJFKYcHDpFqa8Q*6tbA31M7D3NCHNEUKWsEL5VulbxY6Se59Pfnpg9toZOb4goO0er5rfyGRsNZbAU8YZIqFrHME44V8wFJkhBm2J5gveBpmHT*3VHzWBEpVgtdZPvi9shz21lNtO7*zBFNdHKCHUQINLXz8N7ozZ7WHcJpCjvpJT3IiPl1trXx2QXVG2jou2naaRy4lsdfgThVCxoAPbvSGvdjN6*UEd3lUhovh2SI0uwWt94mzox11rjaERUG68HpHmhMCGchhILf4omDzcbi2rZRctMzbU9huTIV2vQ--
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8. The Federal reimbursement will be calculated, as normal, at the corresponding rate for 
the eligibility category. See CN PEARS, Claims, Claim Rates.  

9. SFA’s will be compensated separately with state funds for the difference between the 
federal reimbursement rate for reduced or paid breakfast meal and the free breakfast 
meal reimbursement rate ($.30/meal for reduced-price and $2.17 or $1.76 for Severe 
Need Breakfast or Regular Breakfast paid price, respectively). 

10. The state funds payment, as mentioned above, will follow the same process as any 
other claim. No additional steps are required by SFAs to receive the additional funding. 

 
Contact RA-NSLP@pa.gov with any questions.  
 

http://www.education.pa.gov/
mailto:RA-NSLP@pa.gov

